

PortBUG Agenda.

Thursday, August 6th, 2015.

Present: Leslie Wightman, Bruce Steer, Ann Douglas, Liz Millington

Apologies: Sam Powrie, Dave Case, Tony Bazeley, Tim Walsh

1. Correspondence.

1.1. **In:** Torrens to Torrens (T2T) Project invitation to Open Day on 16th August.

1.2. **Out:** Sam to Gemma Kernich

- Sam: to Gemma Kernich re opportunity to remediate Torrens Road bicycle lane constriction at Cheltenham
- Liz to **Ron Raines**, Transport Officer for City of Charles Sutrt re lack of lighting on Greenway shared use path at St Clair

2. PA/E draft Bicycle Plan

Most of the meeting was devoted to discussing and assigning priorities to the PA/E Bicycle strategy Action Plan.

- It was agreed that we would only provide priorities for Port Adelaide and Le Fevre Peninsula areas, as we had limited understanding of cycling issues in the other parts of the PA/E council area
- It was also agreed that we should urge Kerry and Shaun to consult and possibly involve interested or affected community members in the detailed planning of Action Plan priorities. Too much detail in the action plan may limit options given possible changes in local conditions over time

ACTION: Liz and Ann will type up the meeting's draft prioritization of the Action Plan items and circulate it to BUG members for comment.

3. Greenway Update:

- **Lipson St Access Ramp (Sam & Liz):** Update, letter to Gemma re design improvements.
Report: N/A. Ongoing.
- **Inadequate Lighting on the Greenway shared use path through St Clair**

Report: Liz sent an email to CCS and received a reply from Ron Raines, CCS Transport Officer saying they had "no budget for this year to install lighting along this section, we are looking at a joint venture with DPTI for next year". He anticipated "the installation of about 30 or so LED lights along that section, the same as that installed from Woodville Road to Actil Avenue St Clair". He reported no assaults had been reported to SAPOL or Council along the St Clair path.

Liz thanked Ron for his response and welcomed news of CCS/DPTI plans to install lighting in 2016-17, though noted that cyclists felt unsafe on the path in the dark even though thankfully there hadn't been reports of assaults on cyclists or pedestrians on it.

4. **Greenway Leaflet (Tony et al):** Update. Sam to talk to Shaun to find out what he has in mind for the PA/E mapping project ASAP.

Report: Deferred

5. **Torrens to Torrens Update (Leslie):** Leslie responded to Wendy re attendance, request for maps and electronic images.

ACTION: Liz to coordinated BUG visit to T2T open day, leaving Lighthouse at 9.45am on 16th August.

6. **Coast Park (Tony):** Update on proposal to Valli and Nick. Proposal for Tennyson Dunes has gone to the Tennyson Dunes Group. Tony will now send it to Sam who will send to the Minister.

Report: Deferred

7. **PA/E Engagement Policy (Tony et al):** Report on PA/E Engagement Policy. Congratulations to Tony. Liz noted that we could well take sections of this letter to use on the blog. Tony agreed.

Report: Deferred

8. **Communication with New PA/E CEO (Sam):** Update on draft letter. Ongoing – Liz & Sam.

Report: Deferred

9. **Attendance Councilor Claire Boan (Sam):** Claire has expressed an interest in attending our August meeting, particularly if Wendy Thompson can also attend. Sam to liaise.

Report:: N/A

10. **St Vincent St West (Liz & Sam):** Right turn on St Vincent St (update). Sam outlined outcome. Liz recommended we have a strategy to keep up and respond to this. Sam & Liz to respond to Bill formally.

Report: N/A – Sam has made submission to DPTI re this issue and included it on the BUG blog.

11. **New Business”**

11.1. **State Bicycle Plan:** Contact with Minister. **Ongoing Action:** For August/Sept agenda. Tony suggested that we should draft a letter towards the end of July.

Action: N/A - Ongoing.

11.2. **Proposed BUG Card (Sam):** Ongoing – no update. Ann suggested we also show gophers, wheelchairs etc on the card as well.

Report: N/A - Sam.

11.3. **Council Grants (Sam):** Application? Sam and Liz to activate. Cat Beeton is a graphic designer. Tony will check with PAREPG at their next meeting.

Report: Deferred

11.4. **Frome Street Bikeway:** Leslie noted extensive discussion this week, often confusing. Liz wrote to the ACC Deputy Mayor expressing dismay. Liz to circulate contacts as provided by BI.

Report: Deferred

Next PortBUG Meeting: 7pm, September 3rd.